
West Berkshire Children and Family Services

What to expect: Contact arrangements 
between parents with Parental 
Responsibility and Private Law

Unless the Court has made a judgement about contact, or Children and Family 

Services have made it clear in a Written Agreement that contact is being limited by 

Children and Family Services, contact arrangements between 2 parents with 
Parental Responsibility are a private arrangement.

If the relationship between parents has broken down so badly that parents are not 

able to arrange contact between themselves, it may become necessary for them to 

peruse this matter in the courts through Private Law. 

Private Law matters are not something in which Children and Family Services 
can become involved.

Children and Family Services want you to understand how we can best work 
together to put the needs of your child or children first.


